
 
 

 

 
 

23 November 2020  

 

 
Rita Hatem 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment,  
Locked Bag 5022,  

Parramatta  
NSW 2124 

 
 
 
Dear Rita,   

 

RE: SSD-10385 Kambala Sport, Wellbeing and Senior Learning Precinct 

 
We refer to the above development application on exhibition and wish to make a submission in 

support of the application.  

 

 

The Kambala Old Girls Union  (KOGU) is an incorporated representative body of the alumni of the 

school.  It was established in 1896 and comprises over 7500 members.    

 

 
The Kambala Old Girl’s Union supports this project on the following grounds: 

 

• It will provide greatly needed sporting facilities for the school 

• The design enables improved green space to be achieved on the site  

• The sensitive design will provide an enhanced heritage curtilage around the treasured Tivoli 
building 

• It will enable views and outlook to the harbour to be maintained, which the previous 

scheme that was approved on the site did not achieve 

 

 
If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Jane Poole  
President, KOGU  


